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Gillian Matthews 
Head Teacher
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	Dear Parents and Carers

Dear Parents and Carers

STAFFING AND CLASSES FOR 2019-2020

Our staffing is now confirmed and I am able to share the proposed classes for next session. Whilst it is hoped that we are able to adhere to these plans, there is always a chance that circumstances may change over the holiday period. You will be aware of the planned rewire and this will affect our arrangements over the coming 40 weeks. Your cooperation to ensure this runs as smoothly as possible if appreciated.

As previously intimated, Mrs Scally has been on long term sick leave and starts her retirement on 11th August. It is hoped that the interview process will be completed soon and a new Depute Head Teacher can be announced on our return. 

Mrs Chand, this year’s probationary teacher will return to Muirhouse on a temporary basis, covering Mrs Muir’s maternity leave. 

We welcome Miss Finnie to the staff as a permanent teacher and Miss Steele as a probationary teacher.

We anticipate that staff in the nursery and support staff will remain the same.

Your child should have circled the class or group they will be in next session. A great deal of thought has gone into forming the classes, based on working groups and classroom dynamics.  Some children may feel a bit daunted by the change of teacher and/or classmates. We would ask that you support our decision and we will seek to support pupils through the process.

School classes

Class

Teacher/staff

Base location 

P1a

Miss S Wiseman and Mrs J Chand

Ground floor-large classroom

P1b

Miss L McCallum

Ground floor- large classroom

P2

Miss E Conlon

First floor

P2/3

Mrs J Ross

First floor

P3

Mrs N Purdie

First floor

P3/4

Mrs L Smith

First floor

P4

Miss S Finnie

Second floor

P5a

Mrs L Brown/Mrs S McPherson

Second floor

P5b

Mrs R Meimargolou (Known as Savva)

Second floor

P6a

Miss G Napier

Third floor

P6b

Miss L Steele and Mrs S Meek

Third floor

P7a

Mrs L Wilson

Third floor

P7b

Mrs L Cunningham

Third floor

Nuture

AM class 

Mrs F McMahon (PT) and Mrs L Newby (ASNA)

Second floor

Nurtue 

PM class

Mrs S Park  and Mrs L Newby

Second floor

Additional 

Support

Mrs L McKay

In classes

Teacher’s non class contact cover- Mrs J Chand, Mrs S Meek and Mrs S Park

Classroom Assistant- Mrs J Meek

ASNAs-Mrs L Newby, Mrs D McFarlane, Miss L Dale, Miss L Cowan, Mrs M Cullen

Senior Clerical- Mrs M Clark

Clerical Assistant- Mrs C Redmond

Clerical Assistant- Mrs L Newby

Janitor- Mr M McKenna

Breakfast supervisor-Mrs M Downs 

Lunchtime supervisor- Mrs B Blair

Kitchen staff

Cath Ferrie

Pauline Hattie

Get new name

Nursery groups

Group

Key Worker

Butterflies AM

Butterflies PM

Dragonflies AM

Dragonflies PM

Ladybirds AM

Ladybirds PM

Bumblebees AM

Bumblebees PM

Caterpillars AM

Caterpillars PM

Lead Early Learning Practitioner- Ms B Latta

Flexible support ELP- Mr C Robertson (PM) only

Cover ELP- Ms P Murtagh (Wed)

ASNAs- Catherine Allan and Lesley Lannigan

Please note that nursery staff has not been confirmed but we do not anticipate any changes.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews

Head Teacher 
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Teacher’s non class contact cover- Mrs J Chand, Mrs S Meek and Mrs S Park

Classroom Assistant- Mrs J Meek

ASNAs-Mrs L Newby, Mrs D McFarlane, Miss L Dale, Miss L Cowan, Mrs M Cullen

Senior Clerical- Mrs M Clark

Clerical Assistant- Mrs C Redmond
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Janitor- Mr M McKenna

Breakfast supervisor-Mrs M Downs 

Lunchtime supervisor- Mrs B Blair

Kitchen staff

Cath Ferrie

Pauline Hattie

Get new name

Nursery groups

	Group
	Key Worker

	Butterflies AM
	

	Butterflies PM
	

	Dragonflies AM
	

	Dragonflies PM
	

	Ladybirds AM
	

	Ladybirds PM
	

	Bumblebees AM
	

	Bumblebees PM
	

	Caterpillars AM
	

	Caterpillars PM
	


Lead Early Learning Practitioner- Ms B Latta

Flexible support ELP- Mr C Robertson (PM) only

Cover ELP- Ms P Murtagh (Wed)

ASNAs- Catherine Allan and Lesley Lannigan (also working in the school)
Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews

Head Teacher 


